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CALL TO ORDER  The meeting was called to order at 2:25 p.m.  The agenda was approved, with the following changes:  The new business item on incentives for the district resource allocation model is downgraded from action to discussion.  Plus/minus grading has been restored as a separate future agenda item at the suggestion of Jim Robertson.  It had been included with class size and enrollment management.  The minutes of Feb. 14 were approved.  In discussion Tom confirmed that the proposed number of additional minutes for Tuesday-Thursday classes has dropped from ten to five to zero.  The three VPIs recognized the episode was a major snafu.  They realized adding five minutes to the additional day in Spring semester would put them over contract limitations, which made it easy to veto adding any Tuesday-Thursday minutes.  There should be an official announcement of this decision, but its timing and nature are unclear.  Dan said Marilyn McBride emailed an announcement to Canada faculty that made no mention of the contractual violation.  Tom said all our efforts were a good contribution to the decision, and that VPI Mike Claire appreciated our comments.  Dan said the negative impact on classified staff was most unfortunate.  They had to redo schedules three times, and for naught.  This underlines the need to take the necessary time for this kind of decision.  They can’t be rushed through. 

FACULTY APPOINTMENTS  Governing Council approved by consensus the appointments of Yaping Li to a screening committee for Division Assistant, Language Arts Division (Patty Egusa has moved to Business/ Creative Arts) and of Juanita Alunan and Sandra Stefani Comerford to a screening committee for Instructional Aide II, Language Arts Division, a writing center position vacated by Emy Pasion-Gordon. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS  Tom distributed the latest headcount email from Dean of Enrollment Services Henry Villareal and a Capital Improvement Plan update email from President Kelly.  ASCCC has extended the application deadline for the Vocational Education Leadership Institute March 9-11 in Palm Springs.  The Great Teachers Seminar will be July 30-Aug. 4 in Santa Barbara; the Senate will pay for one participant and the president’s office for another.  There will also be a Great Teachers Seminar Aug. 6-11 in Hawaii.  Tom distributed an update from ASCCC President Ian Walton about resolutions from the status of resolutions from Fall Plenary.  
Tom distributed a West Valley-Mission District Academic Senate resolution calling for suspending academic senate operations from March 15, 2006, including faculty participation on committees and task forces, unless the Board and administration enter into good faith negotiations (faculty have not had a raise in four years) and consult with faculty on decisions on academic and professional matters specified in Title 5.  Dan said this is illustrative of problems in other districts, and helps put things in perspective.  Dan learned more about this at a Bay Ten meeting Feb. 27 which a representative of West Valley-Mission’s independent union also attended.  The resolution got the attention of their administration in a big, big way.  A day after the resolution was distributed through both colleges, administration called in senate and union leaders and asked about resuming negotiations.  Now there is a timetable of meetings, and positive results are in the works.  This episode led to a bit of rapprochement between union and senate, and brought them together in new way.  The union asked Why didn’t we think of this?  The West Valley-Mission situation is the worst Dan has heard of in the past 15 years.  The action is very forceful, but it is also required.  It has caught the ear of administration, and they are listening to concerns they hadn’t previously listened to.  Tom said sometimes faculty must go to this kind of extreme to be listened to.  Not that we’ll need it, but if we do we’ll have a model.  We may want to offer collegial support to their faculty, or just let them know we recognize they’re going through difficult times.  It is important to bring the matter to our attention.  
Rosemary asked whether their administration really did not care about faculty until pushed.  Dan didn’t know.
Tom has had discussions with Alex Braun, who as senate president at Mission College is a co-chair of the West Valley-Mission District Academic Senate.  Tom knows him through ASCCC sessions, and they have discussed one of the issues in the West Valley-Mission resolution, the Kuwait Project.  Their chancellor was approached two years ago to build a community college in Kuwait.  It would be Kuwait’s first community college, and the West Valley-Mission district’s third.  Kuwait is interested in it as an avenue for its citizens to gain entrance into American universities, since it would be an American community college.  West Valley-Mission also has a China initiative, which may be similar.  Eileen noted that while a number of West Valley-Mission faculty got pink slips a few years ago, our chancellor used managed hiring rather than layoffs.  All the West Valley-Mission pink slips were later rescinded.  Linda noted the Saratoga News has said nothing about the situation at West Valley-Mission.  Tom remarked it would be interesting to know whether their District Senate tried to get it into the local press.

The due date for program reviews is May 1.  Equipment allocation and requests for faculty positions are being done in two pieces, based on the existing program review model.  Kathleen will report on this later today.

Screening committees are being formed for CSM President and P.E. Division Dean and Athletic Director, to succeed Shirley Kelly and Gary Dilley, respectively.  Tom has four faculty who are interested.  He will give it a few more days, and not necessarily take the first names he gets   Harry Joel said he’s looking for 11 to 13 members for the presidential screening committee.  Our procedures call for 3 or 4 faculty on the committee.  Harry is flexible about this.  If he increases the size of the committee he will do so for all constituencies.  The district would like a new CSM president in place by July 1, and will advertise nationally.  
Tom is still looking for faculty for the March 2-4 Museum of Tolerance (MOT) visit.  We get two slots each semester, and it is hard to fill those positions.  Tom likes to forward two faculty and an alternate, but has only one confirmed.  Most people say they are too busy this semester.  Dan said the Museum of Tolerance is now involved in a horrific scandal.  Academics throughout the world want the MOT not go forward with a project to build an MOT in Jerusalem on a site which would destroy a Palestinian cemetery.  It is a situation filled with ironies and hypocrisy.  The cemetery is 500 years old, and holds generations of Palestinians.  It is coming down to a big explosion.  This is a scandal that has rallied people involved in antiquities work, almost unanimously.  They have sent letters asking MOT to cease and desist.  MOT has given unconvincing responses on why they do not want to build elsewhere.  This is a scandal which as usual the U.S. media has not covered.  Dan knows about it from Le Monde, and the Independent and the Guardian of London.  There has been nothing in the New York Times or the San Francisco Chronicle.  Linda said the only way you can find out what’s going on in this country is to read the foreign press.
Tom reported a piece of good news.  The president’s cabinet unanimously approved $5000 in supplementary funding from the President’s Innovation Fund for Kate Motoyama’s proposal to bring a visiting scholar to CSM for a semester.  The cabinet invited Tom to join it as a faculty representative with an equal vote.  The scholar Kate proposed has made other commitments because of the time delay.  Kate is in the final stages of obtaining primary funding from the Fulbright organization, and she is working with them to find another scholar.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT  College Council (CC) met Feb.15 with Steinberg Architects, hired by the district for the master planning process.  This initial meeting included introductions and brainstorming for CC suggestions for campus improvement.  Steinberg’s primary focus is long range planning.  They will have two more meetings with CC.  Tom asked for ideas on long range campus planning to take to future planning meetings.  He also addressed the draft of institutional SLOs, developed by the College Assessment Committee and presented by Sandra Stefani Comerford.  Sandra will share it with us in the very near future, when it’s in a more final version.  VPI Mike Claire reported on the Strategic Planning Committee.  The committee meets for an hour and a half or so, once a month.  It has reviewed the college mission statement and the strategic planning model in its balloon flowchart form, and has brainstormed college goals for 2006-7.  Tom will bring more details soon.  Shirley talked about the Skyline Shines award program, to exemplify individuals who have helped Skyline improve the quality of its programs and services.  She is looking for input from all constituencies on whether CSM should implement a similar program.
Tom met with Mike Claire last week on faculty computers.  Phase II bond money is now in the account for this purpose, a decision made at the cabinet level. Any faculty member who wants a laptop will get one, hopefully by the end of this semester.  The Technology Advisory Committee (TAC) will be reactivated, with representatives from the Senate and the Instruction Office.  The Senate used to have the lead role on faculty computers.  TAC will spearhead it now, and we will be an integral part.  TAC will address the printer issue as part of the same process, and is leaning toward laser printers, one in each office, because of the cartridge cost for inkjets.  Another option is to utilize copy machines, but that has too many logistical problems, such as managing queues and assuring the security of copies.  TAC will modify the faculty computer request form.  Adjunct faculty will have desktops with internet access.  All faculty, full time or adjunct, teaching in smart classrooms, will get a laptop.  Other full-timers will get laptops and part-timers not in smart classrooms will get desktops with internet access, on an office by office basis.
Dan said the class size reduction item in the president’s report on the Feb. 13 DAS meeting is a joint District Academic Senate (DAS)-AFT resolution, not a proposal.  Nick sent Dan a draft, modified from a similar resolution from another district.  AFT is adding clauses from the union side.  Jeremy asked who got Nick’s resolution first – AFT, or the college senates.  Dan will send his reworked version to everyone.

NEW BUSINESS – ACCREDITATION  Tom welcomed Accreditation self-study co-chairs VPSS Pat Griffin, Juanita Alunan, and Sandra Stefani Comerford.  Juanita distributed the 2007 accreditation timeline.  There are only four standards, but two are so long they were subdivided.  Each committee has an administration and faculty co-chair, and members from faculty, administration, students, and classified.  At this time, the committees are addressing finding information and writing up the descriptive portion of their standard.  Next week Sandra, Juanita, and Pat are getting together with the co-chairs individually for an oral update on where they are.  The first draft of the self-study is due May 1.  It will go back to the committee in the fall.  The second draft is due at the end of fall 2006, or early spring 2007, in time to be refined for a fall 2007 site visit.  A web site has been developed, primarily for use by the CSM committees.  They can find documents there, and there are workspaces for the exclusive use of each committee.  We don’t want it public yet.  When we have a document to be shared campus-wide, we’ll put it on the website for access.  Once the self-study is finalized and printed, it will be on the website for the visiting accrediting committee, along with other documents.  The web site will then also be accessible to the general public.  
Sandra said themes are new in this version of accreditation, and are confusing for faculty.  Pat said the accrediting commission thinks colleges should have dialogue around six broad themes.  Originally the accreditation commission wanted self-study organized around those themes, but at the colleges which tried it, it didn’t yield enough information for visiting teams to make decisions about accreditation.  The accreditation commission now says self-studies don’t have to be organized around the themes, but they must consider them.  We’ll approach it like the Student Equity Plan, which has many individual pieces overlaid by an executive summary.  Each subcommittee will be asked to appoint a theme person to keep an eye on how these themes are developing or not in their subcommittee’s work.  A person yet to be named will take that work and write an executive summary discussing how the themes do or do not appear across the institution.  The theme part will be like an executive summary.  This is a good way to handle the requirement to address themes without basing the work on themes.   Jeremy asked if this means the committees do what they need to do, slightly mindful of themes but not as a guiding principle revision tool.   Pat said the theme person would take notes about themes as the committee does its work and holds discussions.  Are the themes appearing?  For example, is dialogue happening in our area of self study, and if so, between and among whom?  If not, should it be?  Co-chairs will help with that.  At the end, all theme people will get together and collectively discuss what they’re seeing in terms of themes.  Everyone should be mindful of the themes, but one person on the committee is the collection person.
Skyline and Canada are going through accreditation at the same time we are.  Kathleen asked how that works.  Are we communicating with our Skyline and Canada counterparts?  How do the visits work, and how are the accreditation recommendations delivered and implemented.  Sandra explained that all colleges in a multi-college district are accredited at the same time.  Each college produces its own self-study, and each has a different visiting accreditation team.  The leader of one of those teams is assigned to examine the district, and is given more responsibility in coordinating across colleges.  The overlap is in how the colleges relate with the district.  Colleges can have different kinds of rapport with the district.  That will show up in standard 4.  CSM’s recommendations will be for what CSM needs to address.  The district is not accredited.  Pat said there is some coordination across the self-studies, to be sure we’re not contradicting each other.  For example, we must describe the same resource allocation model.  There is coordination in terms of facts.  CSM’s perceptions or relations with the district may be different from those of Skyline or Canada, but the descriptions should be roughly the same.  Analysis may vary dramatically.  Multi-college districts may not use the excuse that the district did or did not do something.  It is up to the colleges to be sure they put collective pressure on the district, or to bring to the district’s attention things that need to be done.  If something is assigned to the district to do across the district, and the district doesn’t do it, the colleges are held accountable.  
Members thanked Pat, Sandra, and Juanita for their participation.
NEW BUSINESS – PROGRAM REVIEW  Kathleen Steele discussed a draft of the work of a subcommittee of Governing Council originally comprised of herself, Gladys Chaw, and Lilya Vorobey.  The subcommittee brought in Susan Estes, Linda Avelar, and Sandra Stefani Comerford,  Their task was to look at the existing annual program review document and include the SLO focus we are working on as a college, as well as requests for equipment, instructional materials, and new faculty and other personnel,.  It wanted to combine all of these into one document.  This especially benefits departments with few full-time faculty, for which completing all the separate processes is difficult.  The committee included administrators to make sure it didn’t work on something administrators couldn’t use in making equipment and faculty position determinations.  Tom said today we will get an overview.  He will reschedule this as an action item at our next meeting, so we can hone it into a finished document after we have a chance to study it. 
The draft document has program review start with SLOs at the program level, followed by enrollment data provided by the dean, curriculum concerns, and presentation of needs for personnel, equipment/furniture, instructional materials/software, and facilities.  It ends with annual and long-term program goals.  The process is streamlined; only the appropriate parts need to be completed.  The committee wanted to include the deans in providing written analysis of enrollment figures.  In the past there would be a conversation with the dean but it would be hard to solidify information into written form.  Now the dean accumulates statistics and provides a brief report faculty can use to analyze and reflect on their programs.  The part-time-full-time ratio can be deceiving if it is not based on FLCs.  We have many full-timers who aren’t teaching full time in a program, because they have split loads, or are counselors, or are coordinating labs.  Statistics will include the total number of course sections taught in the previous academic year, and the number of full-time positions increased, reduced, or eliminated.  This puts a lot on the deans, which is why deans are on the committee, working on guidelines for other deans.  Gladys added this streamlines the process, makes it easy for other deans, and encourages shared governance.  
Tom remarked on the evolution of this approach.  About the same time Kathleen approached Tom about forming this committee, Tom had just come out of a deans meeting for equipment and faculty position requests.  He was scheduled to be on the committee with Susan Estes, which grew out of the need that became evident at deans meetings to take another look at program review.  He felt we needed to include Sandra on the committee to address SLOs.  This allows one consolidated effort, approaching program review from three different angles. 
Jeremy said attaching SLOs to actual documents sets off red lights.  He likes the simplicity of one document, but sees good reasons to keep things distinct.  SLOs are supposed to be used by us to self-correct, but here they become a reason to get equipment and personnel.   Kathleen said the document is for two different audiences.  One is faculty reflecting on their own program, internalizing the information, and making good decisions on how to plan and proceed.  The other is administrators making decisions on how equipment and personnel needs hook up to our plans.  Historically we’ve linked program review to these decisions.  We want it streamlined and unified, and we understand the danger of putting SLOs and requests together.  Sandra said program review should allow us to look at our own department, perhaps naively.  If something doesn’t come out well, we want to know so we can fix it.  When the College Assessment Committee started on this, they feared how it would be used.  We wrote a philosophy statement, which was signed by administrators, but they can change.  We don’t know how to put in safeguards.  Program review should make the case we need new faculty so we can do things better, not that we were at fault so we don’t deserve any more faculty. 
 
Kathleen said program review will show we’re in touch with what’s working.  An administrator looking at it would be looking at the results of SLOs, and at what proactive steps we are planning.  Jeremy said having good proactive steps is reason for more positions.  Kathleen said we should include SLOs in our planning for the future.  She can imagine getting bad SLOs, but with lots of proactive plans perhaps including new faculty positions, equipment, and facilities, we would give the administration reason to be eager to support us.  Gladys said administrators don’t go by just one thing to make a decision.  Their decision-making is not cut and dried.
Kathleen said maybe we need to talk about this.  Tom said at this point we can come back at our next meeting for more discussion.  Tom will list it as an action item.

Eileen uses goals, and whether they have been met, as the starting point for program review.  Sandra said in the old program review, we never went back to ask whether we had accomplished goals.  Eileen said student services has goals.  She has goals for student employment and co-op, and comments on achievement of those goals.  Sandra said some of her goals are not quantifiable, and she doesn’t recall the English department going back over them.  Rick asserted being too specific can be harmful.  He recommended we allow subjectivity and flexibility in our approach.  This leads to departments putting in information that is important and relevant.  Rick agreed with Jeremy’s concern about SLOs.  It’s important for departments to identify problems and weaknesses before the administration does.  The idea of trying to sell the fact we need this or that if we have problems deserves further discussion.  Listing SLOs is appropriate, but do we have to put in evaluation and recommendations?  Jeremy sees using assessment to convince administrators to give us stuff as immoral.  The point of assessment is to self-reflect.  Looking at assessment as a selling point gives it a different purpose.  Kathleen said the problem is having two audiences.  Sandra said program review must go beyond looking at numbers.  SLOs are much meatier.  Reflecting on what we’ve done, on whether it is working well or not, and what we will do about it, is an important piece of our self-evaluation, but maybe we shouldn’t link it to curriculum.  Jeremy asked whether it should go into an equipment and position request.  Sandra said she sees it differently.  She sees program review as a document of self-reflection, but we insert equipment and personnel requests which refer back to program review.  Jeremy said program review is the right tool to ask for more resources.  Kathleen said that’s one of the purposes, but not the main purpose.  Gladys said it’s not black and white.  We need to look overall: how are we doing, what do we need, what are we doing right, what’s not working, where do we go from here.  All aspects are important.  The deans need to look at it all, as do faculty, and interact and come up with an end result.  
Kathleen said before program review was linked to personnel and equipment requests, program reviews were done as shelf documents.  No one read them or used them for planning.  People began to notice they had good information, and decided we need to make them something that informs decisions.  Administrators agreed, so they connected program review to budget decisions – you can’t get equipment unless you’ve done program review and used it to support your vision of why it is necessary.  We’ll make decisions based on that.  She likes the idea it’s now alive and connected to our planning and what we do.  When we were doing it, we accepted the vision that program review would be a public self-reflection that administrators would use, perhaps an act of trust.  Kathleen prefers that to something that’s an absurd act: to produce a shelf document not connecting to anything.  Jeremy asked whether doing assessment apart from equipment and personnel requests make assessment a meaningless shelf document.  If we’re serious, SLOs should not be used as a basis for giving or not giving us stuff.  Sandra said from the accreditation point of view, outcomes and what students are doing are bases for decisions.  For example, if something’s not working because you need personnel, you should be supported with personnel since you want students to be successful.  Maybe teachers need to change pedagogy.  Maybe we need more materials.  The college should have resources to give us materials.  Sandra said her understanding is they want to see self-reflection with students as the center, goal and focus.  Based on teacher expertise, look at what we’re doing and what to change, e.g. should we spend more weeks teaching thesis statements?  This leaves it up to discipline faculty to correct things they don’t like.  

Rick suggested keeping SLOs in and taking out equipment and personnel.  Jeremy objected that would make program review a shelf document.  Rick responded when Tom goes before the deans, faculty can write up a sub-report to justify whatever they want.  Kathleen said the idea is to keep equipment and personnel in to streamline things.  We could put them in separate documents, but then we would have to duplicate a lot of program review reflections.  Tom said by having it as part of program review, faculty have a voice, a place to say this is what we need to run our program.  Inclusion of SLOs as part of program review is a part of establishing who we are and what we do, on an annual basis.  Tom would support keeping it as it is now.  There has to be camaraderie and mutual respect so we can trust that SLOs won’t be used against us, and if we say we need equipment and faculty to run our programs that administration will respect that opinion.  This is part of shared governance.
Eileen asked about using SLO information in annual program goals.  We can refer to SLOs as proving a goal was or was not reached.  SLOs can be a supporting document.  Program review can cite goals other than SLOs, e.g. increasing enrollment by a certain percentage.

Gladys suggested we put goals first and SLOs last in program reviews.  Jeremy expressed concern about having two paradigms.  We were told what assessment was and wasn’t.  Eileen said there are bigger goals, like improving retention and increasing enrollment.  Jeremy suggested we assess and self-reflect as departments, then pick and choose for the program review document.  Kathleen said it has been a three step process: first do a program review, second use it for equipment requests, and third, use it for position requests.  Gladys said it is good to put everything in one document, because historically people have short memories, and new faculty don’t know the program review process.  If we have several separate processes, people won’t know about them.  It’s good to have just one place to look.  Kathleen said we put SLOs first because we felt self-evaluation should be student driven.  The purpose of reflecting on our program is to see how successful we are at our central purpose – teaching.  Put that first and make it drive self-evaluation. Often students get pushed away and we don’t think about them.  They are why we’re here.  It’s a more important goal than increasing our numbers.  Eileen repeated this could be one of several goals.  Recommendations of curriculum, personnel, and equipment are based on all goals, not just those from one area.  For example, we could broaden goals to include offering classes at more flexible hours.
Rick noted the college budget is connected to personnel, equipment and enrollment data.  We have to be careful when making presentations to keep in mind that the budget is driving everything.  If it is seen that SLOs are unsuccessful, it could result in no funding for a particular program.  Citing practicality and paranoia, Jeremy observed that in some places, faculty give administrators the power to abuse them.    Rick said he was involved in the original discussion of program review and its connection with budget.  Noting we have plenty to think about, Tom suggested we reflect on this and bring it up again in two weeks.  Kathleen said the program review committee also recommended dissolution of comprehensive program review.  Tom said rather than rush through that issue, let’s continue it next time as well.  Kathleen thanked the committee members.  
NEW BUSINESS – BUDGET  Rick Ambrose is looking for ideas about incentives for the resource allocation model.  Late last fall, a faculty member from Skyline asked the District Committee on Budget and Finance (DCBF) to set aside money for colleges based on productivity.  Discussion followed on what being productive means.  Aside from having larger classes, suggestions included saving on utilities.  The CSM Budget Committee is concerned about linking productivity with load.  CSM generates a lot of FTES in occupational programs such as dental assisting and nursing, which have small class sizes.  CSM and Skyline both attract students from San Francisco, but our part of San Mateo County won’t grow.  DCBF is somewhat in favor of set-asides for incentives, and is open and receptive to ideas.  Rick went to the CSM budget committee looking for other ideas to take to DCBF, including incentives which would help CSM.  Rick is going to CSM constituencies for input.  Eileen said Foothill attracts students by offering online associate degrees in 12 different majors, and affiliating with two universities to which those students can transfer to finish up their degrees (the University of Illinois at Springfield, and Franklin University, an online university.)  www.foothillglobalaccess.org is the web site.  Could we package our online programs into majors and market them to the community?  Eileen has friends who went through St. Mary’s College because it had a flexible program.  Many students would like to attend college, but can’t fit it in their schedule.  That’s a reason for the success of such institutions as the University of Phoenix.  
Jeremy expressed reservations about the push for incentives.  The new allocation model has incentives built in.  If they are inadequate, Skyline should argue against the allocation model.  Build incentives into the model, do not tag them in.  Tom called this a good example of how the colleges in the district differ.  Such a policy could be counterproductive to the district as a whole.  Some things we can coordinate, others are unique and autonomous.  Should we be trying to make something work for one college that won’t work for others?  There’s only so much money.  Don’t fight over pieces of the pie; fight to make the pie better.  Have an objective policy in place we all agree to.  
Tom reported perceiving a new competitive element among the three colleges, from which he personally backs off.  For example, last year each college was asked to give a report on program review to the Board of Trustees.  There was a wild shuffle on who would present first, second and third.  Canada went first, rather like guinea pigs, at a Board meeting they hosted on their campus.  Skyline and CSM learned from the errors made at Canada.  It’s all about upper echelon competition.  Tom kept thinking why are we doing this?  We’re all supposed to be part of the same team, serving the same extended constituency, San Mateo County.  Eileen noted the competition and lack of coordination among the career centers at the three colleges.  At meetings, we don’t act like we know each other.  Tom sees that as counterproductive.  We should be working together more.  CSM gave biotech training to lots of United Air Lines folks in the mid-’90’s.  Skyline picked up on that in the latest layoff.  It’s a question of who gets there first.  It should be a concerted effort.  Tom sees this as a problem fundamental to our structure as a multi-college district, as opposed to a single college with three campuses.  
OLD BUSINESS – MUTUAL RESPECT POLICY  Tom distributed the latest (Feb. 6) draft of the Mutual Respect Policy (MRP), as well as the AFT position paper on it.  District Shared Governance Council (DSGC) will make a go-no go decision on the MRP at its next meeting.  He recalled we have looked at this half a dozen times in the last few years.  The Board of Trustees has wanted it for some time.  Dan said there have been several articles in the Advocate about the MRP.  Paula Anderson brought it back from a conference she attended.  The district administration may not be as gung ho about it as Paula was.  Tom said in the past CSM’s and perhaps Canada’s Governing Council have taken a position of support with reservations.  Tom has brought our reservations to DAS and DSGC.  Some have been taken care of through modifications to the policy.  There have been lots of discussions on it.  Dan said AFT has had many discussions of the iterations of the policy, and has opposed it conceptually from the beginning.  The AFT Executive Committee discussed the most recent draft at its last meeting, and opposed it without dissent.  AFT will vote not to give consensus at DSGC.  This will be the first time there has been a lack of consensus at DSGC.  AFT’s Executive Committee decided on its position paper at its last meeting.  This discussion has gone on for a year and a half, and some of the many new people on DSGC may not understand the evolution of the discussion.  
Kathleen asked about the disciplinary action in the MRP (item 3.)  For example, what are the consequences if a faculty member doesn’t intervene when a student says something disrespectful to an ethnic group?  Dan said there is an existing complaint procedure, so new policy is unnecessary.  Dan is concerned about the conflation of speech and behavior.  There are regulations governing behavior.  Jeremy sees speech as verbal behavior and noted we don’t have unrestricted freedom of speech, but he is concerned that the MRP tries to regulate attitudes.  It’s not OK to say certain things to students, even if it’s perfectly OK to think them.  Tom said the MRP push started two years ago.  Paula Anderson understood from a conference that it is highly recommended from a legal standpoint to have an MRP as part of district regulations.  Dan said this resulted from an interpretation by a counsel to the University of Colorado of a Supreme Court decision (Oncale v. Sundowner Offshore Services, Inc.) on same sex harassment.  Gladys pointed out there is a difference between courtesy and respect, and attitudes.  How do you legislate courtesy?  More points in discussion: Most workplaces have harassment codes.  Harassment is not a big problem in this district, but there have been cases.  

Jeremy suggested we ask Nick to postpone the MRP.  Tom cited a piece of advice he got from Rick: you have the right to say you’re not ready to make a decision on a particular point.  People may not like it, it may be an inconvenience, but you need to take the time to make a proper decision.  We’re giving the MRP a high priority, and Tom will bring it back at our next meeting.  
ADJOURNMENT  The meeting was adjourned at 4:34 p.m.  The next meeting will be Mar. 14, 2006.






















